4-THE BRUNSWICKAN

15 January, 1988

Brainstorm brewing

By
CARMEN MISENER

and
KAREN MAIR

Representatives from univer-
sittes across Atlantic Canada
will be at the UNB Student
Union Building this weekend

the Atlantic Student
Union’s President Conference.

UNB Student Union fis

hosting this event which, ex-

UNB SU President Jane
Arnold, ‘“will allow the various
Atlantic Student Unions to
compare concerns and pro-
blems”’.

The last meeting of the
Atlantic Student Union’s Presi-
dent Conference, which occurs
twice a year, was at UPEI last

‘“We went last August
to UPEl and really enjoyed
ourselves. We leamnt alot”’,
sald Arnold. At the conference
in UPEl Amold volunteered

UNB to host the conference oc-
curing this weekend.

In an interview with the
Brunswickan UNB SU Presi-
dent Jane Amold outlines the
planned conference activities.

“Friday will see all the
Presidents arriving. The
serious stuff begins at ten
tomorrow morning, so tonight
will be an introductory peried.
Of course, we Intend to
soclalize!”’

On Saturday morning the
conference will open with
discussion focused on eeach
President’s campus. ‘“We in-
tend to look at campus pro-

... entertainment...
guest speakers... all that stuff.
We need to know how to ac-
curately budget. Jim Judah
(Campus Entertainment, UNB)
will hold a workshop and a
guest speaker from Canadien
Programming Service will lec-
ture. Peter Block should give
some broad guidelines.”

‘1 want to see what publica-
tions other schools in the
Atlantic area are putting out.
Things like the Beaverbook are
needed by students. This all
involves student services. Stu-
dent fees are high and student
should get more for their
money.’'said Amold.

In council meeting last term
V.P. Larry Hansen raised con-
cerns for mature and part-time
students. Arnold indicated that

she intends to follow these
concerns up. ‘“We want to find
out from other schools how
our union can help out and be
more sensitive to the needs of
mature and part-time
students.”’

Furthermore, Arnold
elaborates,’‘one thing 1 am in-
terested in is seeing how other
councils (individually) reflect
and represent their respective
student population and body.

We have had problems with
elections on this campus.
Hopefully other unions can
give us ideas, not just on
recruitment and voter turnout,
but election menagement and
control.”’

Amold plans to ask pertinent

questions about alcohol and
its management on other
Atlantic campuses. An exam-
ple of UNB alcohol manage-
ment is S.M.A.R.T. P.A.C.C. “1
intent to see how they handle
their own bar services. Are the
bars, socials, and pubs run by
students, residences, or the
union itself.”” The information
gained on that subject could be
“hot stuff’ according to Ar-
nold.

On Sunday, provincial

organizations will tell how
they handle politics on their
own campus. “‘Post-
secondary education involves
a different sort of politics and
we want outside opinions.”

The last session is a presen-
tation by C.F.S. (of which
some of the unions
represented at the conference
are members).

Arnold indicated that she has
designed this conference to

allow for *‘intenstve brain stor-
ming. Sort of like when
Reagan goes to camp David!!”’

“We want to strengthen the
Atlantic schools inter-
relations. We want to the
Atlantic voice in post-
secondary education concerns
to be alot louder. We want to
have, and should have, a
unified voice to speak at a na-
tional level. And... itis going to
be alot of fun.”’

How to meet Frank

David Peterson, Clerk of the
Legislative Assembly announc-
ed last week that the New

Brunswick Legislative

Assembly is currently seeking -

Pages for its next session.

Full-time students in univer-
sity will be needed to assist in
the operation of the Legislative
Assembly by performing a
variety of tasks for Members
and staff.

Pages are often the sole
point of contact with Members
on the floor of the Assembly.

Successful applicants should
be -available from late
February to June 30th, 1988.

The salary is $4.75 - $6.25
per hour. Applications should
be recieved ON or BEFORE
February 5, 1988. .

Some applications are
available at the Brunswickan
office, Room 35 of the SUB or
from the Canada Employment
Center on Campus, Annex B,
Room 3. But, you better hurry,
the application forms are in
limited supply. Competence in
both official languages is an
asset.

Further information can be
obtained by calling the Clerk’s
Office of the Legislative
Assembly at 453-2506.
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